

306 E. Main Street, Room 201 East Helena, MT 59635

Fax: 406-457-8573

Phone: 406-457-8583

East Helena Lead Education and Assistance Program Advisory Minutes July 12, 2017 METG Bldg

Present:

Betsy Burns, USEPA
Molly Roby , PWT
Debb Tillo, LEAP
Jan Williams, LEAP
Judy Leland, East Helena City Council

Jan called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. She asked if there were any public comments and there were none. She also asked if there were any corrections or additions to minutes. There was one correction: the date on the minutes needed to be changed from Feb 22, 2017 to May 24, 2017.

The minutes were then approved as read.

Program Reports:

Molly said the Blood Lead Revision 2 and Undeveloped Lands QAPP has been approved and finalized. She is working on the design plan for removal of the road aprons for the railroad right-of-way. Molly is also comparing and updating the GIS and database.

Betsy said Robert Beardslee is working on oversite for American Chemet. She would like LEAP to contact St. Pete's Hospital and schedule a blood lead screening sometimes in the 1st or 2nd week of September.

Betsy stated that initial scraping for the school has begun on Dartman Field and they will evaluate the stockpile soil at a later date. The large acreage QAPP will be followed after the school building is complete.

Debb gave the following updates for the soil regulation:

- 112 811 calls
- 12 soil displacement permits
 - 8 certifications

Jan will be giving an update on blood lead levels to the Board of Health at their September meeting.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 6th, at the East Helena City Council Chambers.

The meeting adjourned at 9:53 a.m.